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Modified Presentation Ceremony 
Our school will be running Presentation Day without visitors to the school,     
including parents. We will also need to run our event outside with groups of   
students seated separately. A staff member will be allocated to take photos of 
the students and then these will be placed in WONGI and on Facebook. There 
will not be any performances or singing. Presentation Day will be held on the 
13th December, which is Monday of the last week. Students finish on Thursday, 
16th December.  
 

Community Art Challenge 
With Moulamein Art Gallery, our students will be displaying artworks over the 
next few weeks from the Community Art Challenge. This is a great way to show-
case some of the talent in the community. Make sure you pop down to the    
Gallery next week and see some selected artworks from the school. Community 
members who participated in the challenge are welcome to drop their artworks 
to the gallery or school.  
 

Moving to or from Moulamein? 
It is really important for school staffing that we are aware of any changes for 
2022. To hold current staffing ratios we need to maintain a certain number of 
students at the school. We are aware of some families leaving. Please be aware 
we are unable to take students off our enrolment system until another school 
has confirmed their placement in a school. If you are aware of another family 
arriving in Moulamein soon, please let us know.  

Congratulations to Kobi! 
Kobi has started making videos of himself reading and performing books for    
other students. He has such a talent for drama and reads with expressions. We 
were particularly impressed with his ability to use character voices and intona-
tion.  He deserved a Principal Award for such a great performance!  

Keep coming to school! 
Learning is happening right up until the last day of the year! It is important that all students continue this journey and 
not miss out on vital lessons that improve their academic, social and emotional wellbeing over the next few weeks.  
Things to look forward to include: 
• Christmas craft 
• Cooking 
• Science Challenges 
• Outdoor learning opportunities 
• Special art lessons 
• Bluearth games 
• Water activities 
• Face painting 
• Game sessions 



Entry to School 
Visitors, including parents have restricted access to school and classrooms. Parents can not enter unless they have 
been invited to attend a meeting or in for a specific purpose and have permission by a staff member at the school. We 
are currently still working under tight guidelines.  If parents attend meetings with staff, masks must be worn within   
indoor settings.  
 

Last Transition Day 
Our new Kindergarten for 2022 had a great last day at Transition!  

Environmental Class 

Have you noticed our wonderful garden and produce? Thanks to our students and Ms Downie,  students are loving 

growing vegetables, learning about seeds, watering, plant nutrients and trying new vegetables. Some students aren’t 

so sure about the tasty greens in the garden! 



Jennie Wilson 

Principal 


